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SUPPLEMENTARY REPORT REGARDING FUNDING

This Report has been prepared by Hewitt Freeborn Associates to inform the Cabinet about the latest position regarding the prospective funding arrangements in respect of the proposed Oxford Academy.

The Outline Business Case circulated previously and the Report issued to Cabinet provided information about the funding of the proposed Academy which was yet to be finalised.  It was hoped that definitive data would be provided to Cabinet in time for its consideration on 15 January 2008.  However, it has not been possible to provide this as discussions and negotiations with Partnerships for Schools (PfS) have not been concluded.

The confidential spreadsheet attached to this Report does show that progress has been made.  It indicates that the overall Funding Allocation Model (FAM) total allocated by PfS to the project is now £27.025m; this is an increase of approximately £0.775m from that previously allocated.  Whilst this increase is to be welcomed, there are still two matters requiring final agreement and these are:

1. Costs associated with the refurbishment of the Clarke building;

2. Works required by the Environment Agency.

In each case, the Authority and its advisers are dependent on third parties for the conclusion of these matters but it is hoped that settlement will be swift. 

Furthermore, despite the increase, it is to be noted that there is still a funding gap of £1.83m between the estimated cost of the reference project (as prepared by the proposed Oxford Academy Design Group) and the PfS allocation.  There are only three ways in which this gap will be bridged:

A. PfS agree additional funding; or

B. The reference scheme is adjusted; or

C. A combination of A and B.

In seeking to maintain the procurement timetable to enable the new facilities to be opened at the commencement of a school year (i.e. September 2010), it is proposed that Recommendation 1 be caveated such that approval of the final funding position be delegated to the Head of Property and Assistant Chief Executive & Chief Finance Officer on the basis that:

1. the Authority shall not increase the £4.730m it is proposed it commit to the project; and

2. the funding gap described in this Report is bridged by one of the three options described as A, B or C.

RECOMMENDATION

The Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to:

(g) authorise the Head of Property and the Assistant Chief Executive & Chief Finance Officer to finalise the funding details of the proposed Oxford Academy on the basis that the Authority’s capital contribution to the scheme is no more than £4.730m, and that the funding gap described in this Report is bridged by one of the three options described as A, B or C in the supplementary report.
